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Dear Massachusetts Permitted Water Bottlers: 






July 27, 2018
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) is surveying Massachusetts permitted bottled water companies to determine if they have proactively sampled their water sources for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), and to request that they voluntarily share the results of such testing with us for posting to the Commonwealth’s website. 

As you may know, drinking water programs in many states are monitoring for PFAS, which is a new class of emerging contaminants. PFAS are contained in firefighting foams, which have been used in training exercises and to extinguish oil and gas fires at a variety of locations including airfields. PFAS are also used in a number of industrial processes and have been used to make carpets, clothing, fabrics for furniture, paper packaging for food and other materials (e.g., cookware) that are resistant to water, grease or stains. On June 8, 2018, MassDEP published a guidance level of 70 parts per trillion (ppt) for public water systems for the sum of five PFAS chemicals alone or in any combination:  PFOA, PFOS, PFNA, PFHxS and PFHpA. When a Massachusetts public water system’s results for these five PFAS exceed 70 ppt, the public water system is required to notify the public and sensitive populations, and to recommend that their customers drink water from another source, including bottled water. For more information on PFAS in drinking water and the MassDEP PFAS guidance, see the attached Fact Sheet (PFAS in Drinking Water: Q & A for Consumers) and MassDEP’s website here. hereEven though there is no requirement for bottled water to be tested for PFAS chemicals, there are some bottled water companies that have proactively tested for PFAS. MassDEP will publish a list of all bottled water companies that voluntarily report to us that their supplies of water have been tested and the results of the testing. MassDEP is interested in the results from bottled water sources and/or finished product that have been analyzed using EPA Method 537 at a laboratory listed by EPA  or approved by MassDEP, with a minimum reporting level (MRL) of 5 ppt or lower.  If you are planning to take samples for PFAS, we encourage you to ask the lab to use the lowest detection level available.  We will publicly post your lab results along with the detection level your lab used on our website.  We will also share this information with water suppliers, consumers, and interested parties when we are contacted by them seeking PFAS-free bottled water.
Are you interested in having your products listed?

If you are interested in having your product(s) included on the Commonwealth’s published list, by September 15, 2018 or sooner please submit your contact information, laboratory reports with PFAS test results and MRL, the brands under which your bottled water is sold, and indicate that all the supplies for the listed brands were tested. You may submit this information electronically by email to program.director-dwp@state.ma.us; Subject:  PFAS/Bottled Water. You may also submit a paper copy of the information by mail to MassDEP/DWP, One Winter Street, 5th Floor, Boston, MA 02108. Attention: PFAS/Bottled Water.

When will the list be posted?

MassDEP will begin posting this list of bottlers and their testing results on the MassDEP website here on September 30, 2018.  This list will be updated once a month, if there are changes.
If you have any questions on this information you may contact Margaret Finn at 617-292-5746 or email me at Program.director-dwp@mass.gov and use the subject line:  PFAS/Bottled Water.
Sincerely,
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Yvette DePeiza

Program Director

Drinking Water Program

MassDEP/BWR

Attachment:  MassDEP Fact Sheet “PFAS in Drinking Water: Q & A for Consumers”
	This information is available in alternate format. Contact Michelle Waters-Ekanem, Director of Diversity/Civil Rights at 617-292-5751.

TTY# MassRelay Service 1-800-439-2370
MassDEP Website: www.mass.gov/dep
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